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LINLITHGOW ACADEMY PARENT COUNCIL MEETING
Tuesday 22nd November 2016

MINUTES
Attendees: Kate Signorini (Chair), May Geddes, Jo Smith, Gillian McLean, Elspeth Brown (Vice Chair), Jenny O’Donnell (Clerk), Catherine Devlin, Liam McLaughlin (Teacher), Rachel Reid (Pupil Council), Rhona White (Teacher), Karen Jarvis (Head Teacher), Susie Hume.
1. Apologies
Douglas Gray, Laurie Boles, Kathryn Morrison
2. Welcome
Gillian McLean was welcomed to her first meeting as Parent Council member.
3. Minutes from the last business meeting (held 3rd October, 2016) and matters arising
Re. the mobile phone policy -  as with the uniform policy, there was a need to keep reminding children that mobile phones are not to be used unless this is permitted by the teacher. Phones used without permission may be taken away until the end of the day. 
4. Head Teacher's report 

4.1 Staff who have left:
Simon Burrows – Pupil Support

Corrie Grant Forsyth – Biology 
4.2 Recruitment Process
Vacancy authorisation is signed off by Head of Service, West Lothian Council.  Adverts are usually up for two weeks but West Lothian Council have been reducing the timescale. There can be a further delay to recruitment if the successful candidate is already in a post and has to work their notice.
On the whole, Linlithgow Academy has good staff retention. When the school does have vacancies, the main challenge is the quality and quantity of applicants. Vacancies are a source of concern nationally as job esteem has been eroded. Teachers must be registered with the General Teaching Council (Scotland). Temporary posts do not attract the best applicants but the school cannot always advertise for permanent posts without overcommitting the budget. 
Members asked how more applications can be encouraged and whether the local authority could employ more innovative recruitment packages as was the case in Northern Ireland where teachers were offered to have their rent paid, etc. It was suggested that West Lothian Council would be open to suggestions and that the West Lothian Parent Forum should be used to garner opinion. 
4.3 Staff Absences and cover arrangements
Linlithgow Academy had a staff absence of 2.8% in the past academic year; four secondary schools in the West Lothian Council area have less absence than us and seven have worse.
There is sufficient cover incorporated into the timetable for short term staff absence. Issues arise when a member of staff is off long term or leaves and the vacancy cannot be filled. The aim is always to put a subject specialist in to cover a class.  There are no supply teachers to employ anymore. 
A rota system will be adopted within the department or a change of timetable across departments will be considered if the absence is for more than 2-3 weeks. This impacts on every class across the department and is not adopted for a short term absence. One parent commented that pupils found these changes disruptive. The school is very aware of the impact of absence and works to minimise the impact on pupils. There is comfort from the fact that the standard of materials is very high so the delivery might be different but content is the same across the board. 
4.5 Website update
The Parent Council website working group has been working with the Head Teacher to progress the requirements of parents, staff and pupils. Keith Hay (English department) has been given a development post to oversee and work on communications for 2 years. There are still some compatibility issues with the ‘Daily Bulletin’. Twitter is the other main form of daily notification 

West Lothian Council will be changing the platform of all school websites to improve security. This will not impact on the content we have developed and are continuing to work on. The front face of the website will also stay the same.
4.6 Modern Languages and Social subjects Validated Self Evaluation (VSE)
The Modern Languages and Social Subjects Faculty VSE was held in November 2016.

Departments from other schools looked at our self-evaluated statement. It was agreed that our strengths included positive ethos, quality of teaching and staff collaboration. Action points included consistency of T&M and learner conversations.
4.7 Vision, Values and Aims
The school has been working hard to develop its vision, values and aims. Each school can come up with their own.

Working from the concept of challenge, staff, pupils and parents were invited to contribute the development of the school's vision, values and aims. 180 pupils were invited to attend from across the SIMD profile (Scottish Index of Multiple Deprivation), year groups and gender. Only 3 pupils attended but they were helpful in bringing a different perspective. 

The small working group agreed four values, the 4Ps:   

· Positive mindset

· Promoting Positive Relationships

· Progressive Skills 

· Personal Success 

Aims will now be developed to sit under each value in the form of two short statements and a vision statement to encompass it all.
5. Attainment 
At the last Parent Council meeting, an update on attainment was requested. The Head Teacher provided a short presentation.

The Scottish Government have asked schools to 'Close the Gap'  and the head teacher has met with the Director of Education at West Lothian Council to look at the performance of the whole school in this regard. It is felt that closing the gap is an unrealistic expectation and that ‘narrowing’ the gap is a better term. Using the Scottish Index of Multiple Deprivation (SIMD) deciles, Linlithgow Academy has a big bubble at 7 (doubled in size with new S5s). 

There are now programmes in place for those pupils only doing 5 subjects in the senior phase.
High CAT scores (Cognitive Ability Tests taken in S1) are seen to go along with higher attainment in the senior phase. There has always been support for pupils with low ability but pupils in the middle are now getting help. The school is proactively working to provide a quality of opportunity for everyone to achieve and improve at their level. 
6. Homework Policy –

Building on the Learning and Teaching Policy, Mrs McClean is working on a homework policy which will reflect what young people are doing in the classroom and the skills that homework is aimed at building. PTCs will be working on a consistent approach across classes.  The key point of homework is practice: ‘You try, you fail, and you learn’. 
If there is no official homework given, pupils are encouraged to revise, use online learning, use the website, make mind maps etc. A parent commented that most kids are not self-motivated hence the need for a structured approach to homework.
7. Teachers' report
CDT took group of second years to a competition at West Lothian college which they won. The school has also been successful in the Chess competition and Senior Basketball. 
West Lothian Council have awarded an extra holiday to staff on the 14th February which is normally an in service day (paid). This has not been replaced with another in service day.
8. Pupil Council report –

The whole Pupil Council has been working on the Big Quiz. The event will be held on the 20th December. 
Rose Easton has been elected as a new Pupil Council representative.
9. Linlithgow Academy Parent Teacher Association (LAA) update 
LAA are receiving bids from groups for funding which they will then consider how to distribute. 
LAA will be serving refreshments at the forthcoming S2 Parents Evening.
Parents are encouraged to join the Centenary Club; very easy to join and become a member.
10. Parent Council attendance at Parents evenings and Careers evening
Parent Council can be a welcoming face at events such as parents' evenings and could hand out flyers for the Centenary club. 
11. West Lothian Parent Forum, 28 November
This Parent Council Forum has been called to discuss the Scottish Government’s consultation on School Governance. Kate Signorini will be attending.

There was a survey on the Parental Engagement Framework. A number of parent council members found this survey repetitive and difficult to respond to without reiterating the same points.

12. HUBS sessions – family learning
This is a cluster event with Armadale Academy dealing with issues such as ‘Named Person, GIRFEC, Collaboration between Heads, and Family Learning. Staff are able to invite a partner, agency or parent. 
13. Any other business
It was noted that the West Lothian Council Bulletin had a full width picture celebrating success of Linlithgow Academy Pupils.
The recent S1 Parents evening was reported to have been a success. The parents felt teachers were enthusiastic and really knew their children.
The last day of term is Wednesday 21st December. The school expects pupils to attend and will apply the usual Groupcall policy for all absent pupils for reasons of child protection. 
One member asked whether S6s can self certify themselves to be absent. S6s must phone school to report absence otherwise their absence becomes unauthorised.
Next Parent Council meetings:
Tuesday 31st January 2017 
7.00 pm


Thursday 23rd March 2017
7.00 pm

Wednesday 24th May 2017
7.00 pm
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